

# Cloverdale Youth CONCERT Band Association Parents Meeting

Monday Feb. 7, 2022

7pm via ZOOM

---

<b>Meeting called by:</b>	<u>Natasha Viens</u>	<b>Type of meeting:</b>	<u>Parent Meeting</u>
<b>Facilitator:</b>	<u>Jeremiah De La Pena</u>	<b>Minutes taker:</b>	<u>Kelly Quesnelle</u>
<b>Attendees:</b>	<u>Natasha Viens, Jeremiah De La Pena, Lori Freer, Kim Gillis, Amy Kinvig, Shawna Bradford, Kelly Quesnelle</u>		
<b>Regrets:</b>	<u>Leanne Shuttleworth, Sarah Strom, Gregory Strom, Kelly Isaac</u>		

---

\* **President's Report**

- \* Acknowledgment
- \* Adoption of meeting minutes from January- Adopted By Amy, Second by Kim
- \* President has nothing to report at this time

\* **Fundraising Report**

- \* Pub Night – will be held on Saturday May 7. We are looking for items to raffle at the event. If anyone can help by reaching out to local business it would be greatly appreciated.
- \* Wine Raffle – this will be held at the pub night

• **Treasurer's Report**

- There is nothing to report at this time

\* **Director's Report**

- \* Jazz Band concert Thurs. Feb 10<sup>th</sup> 7pm (no spectators; live stream) - Sr Jazz, gr 8 and 9. Parents will receive an email about how the event will run
- \* New Provincial Health protocols, Covid-19 restrictions and no spectators related to band concerts
- \* Reviewed health checks with Sr students, ensuring wearing of masks unless playing woodwind instruments

- \* Woodwind sr ensemble concert will be held Thursday April 21<sup>st</sup>, not sure if we are able to have spectators at this time
- \* Music Festival February 25<sup>th</sup> - Surrey international Jazz festival, at the Bell Centre, Jazz gr 8-10. Students perform at 12:45pm, meet at the front of Sullivan Heights at 12:15pm, will go in, warm up and perform. Notice will be go out to parents regarding what will happen.

**\* Questions**

- \* Live stream- not that great of a visual & audio, Scott Crawford has offered to help with this
- \* When will the bottle drive be? - We are planning to hold after spring break. We will have a date at the next meeting. An idea would be to rent a utility Trailer, can collect more bottles.
- \* What are the possibilities of a trip next year? Really hoping that we will be able to go on a trip next year, no confirmation on that yet.

**Meeting adjourned at 7:22 pm**

Next meeting will be: **Monday March 7<sup>th</sup>, 2022** at 7pm venue TBA